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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

REPORT OF TALLAGHT ACM (2) MONDAY 22nd MAY 2006
HEADED ITEM NO. 14

Re:
Saggart – Rathcoole Planning & development issues and the advancement of Council’s objective to secure an extension of the LUAS line to serve Saggart 

SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT

Arising from enquiries from members, it is necessary to clarify that there is more than one request for re-zoning of lands at Saggart.
There are in fact two such requests:-
1) for the re-zoning of 78 acres or thereabouts to residential at Garter Lane/Fortunestown by letter dated 2nd November 2005 and map received from Harcourt Developments Ltd (copy attached). 

These are currently zoned greenbelt in the 2004-10 County Development Plan 
2)
For the zoning of 46.5 acres on lands owned by HSS Ltd (associated with Citywest Hotel) comprising several plots as per letter dated 3rd February 2006 and map attached – these lands are currently zoned as follows:-

a) Greenbelt 
– 
 27.2 acres 
b) Open space 
– 
19.00 acres
TOTAL
  
46.2 

This total of 124 acres could have a capacity at current densities of 1900 residential units and the rezoning of some of these could not be recommended for a variety of reasons having regard to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area.  
The Council has also been informed by phone by the Rail Procurement Agency that on 17th May 2006:-

1) RPA agreements with promoters have lapsed

2) They were made on basis that things would move fast 

· 6 months have passed 

· Nothing has happened

· RPA has no clarity 

· Now project has now lost early priority 

· Council and DTO wanted a delta junction on the rail line at Cookstown Road arrangement has been closed off by recent discussion of Council on Embankment Road 

The Manager’s Report issued on Wednesday last 17th makes a recommendation to the members as to what is appropriate and adequate at this location.  
For these reasons the recommendation in the Managers Report of Wednesday last is well founded and is re-iterated.

Tom Doherty 

Director of Planning 

